
Press Release: Immediate 
 
16 February 2015 
 

East Bridgford Village Hall improvements underway 
 

East Bridgford Village Hall in Nottinghamshire has secured a £2,754 grant from Biffa Award; a 

multi-million pound fund that helps to build communities and transform lives through awarding 

grants to community and environmental projects across the UK, as part of the Landfill 

Communities Fund.   

 

The project, which was awarded funding under Biffa Award’s Community Buildings theme, will 

re-felt the flat roof on the front extension of the hall, following recent deterioration.  Once the 

roof is repaired, the hall’s committee will be able to continue to offer use of the hall for an 

increased variety of classes and events for the whole community.   

 

Whilst the project will be delivered by professionals, local volunteers will help treat and paint 

water stains on the interior ceiling.   
 

Gary Youngs, Chairman, East Bridgford Village Hall, said: 

 

“The repair to the village hall roof will ensure that our valuable community asset does not face 

closure with an adverse social impact.” 

 

Philip Clarke, President, East Bridgford Bowls Club, said: 

 

“Members of the East Bridgford Bowls Club, many of whom are 70-80 years old, are grateful 

that the grant will enable the hall to continue to be a venue for the club’s social activities.   

 

Gillian French, Biffa Award Programme Manager, said:  

 

“This project at East Bridgford Village Hall is an excellent example of how the Landfill 

Communities Fund can help improve local spaces for the community; we are pleased to be able 

to support it.” 



 
For further information please contact: 
 

Gary Youngs, Chairman, East Bridgford Village Hall: 07989 745628 gyindependent@gmail.com  

Kerri Saxby, PR & Communications Officer, Biffa Award: 01636 670062, ksaxby@rswt.org  

 

Notes for Editors 

 

Biffa Award 

Since 1997, Biffa Award has awarded grants totalling more than £150 million to thousands of 

worthwhile community and environmental projects across the UK. The programme administers 

money donated by Biffa Group Ltd through the Landfill Communities Fund. 

www.biffa-award.org 

 
Landfill Communities Fund 

The Landfill Communities Fund (LCF) is an innovative tax credit scheme enabling operators 

(LOs) to contribute money to organisations enrolled with ENTRUST as Environmental Bodies 

(EBs).  EBs use this funding for a wide range of community and environmental projects in the 

vicinity of landfill sites.  LOs are able to claim a credit (currently 5.1%) against their landfill tax 

liability for 90% of the contributions they make. 

 

Since its inception in 1996, over £1.3billion has been spent on more than 51,000 projects across 

the UK.  For further information please visit www.entrust.org.uk or see HMRC’s general guide to 

landfill tax.  
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